UNION COLLEGE SCHENECTADY, NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

April 4, 1930.

My dear Sir Arthur:

We are all very glad that you are going to be our Honorary Chancellor for 1930-1931 and I hope that you and Lady Currie will be able to set aside a few days so that you could stay with us. I cannot promise you a baseball game this time as we are far from the National League but I think there will be a number of things going on that will interest you.

I am asking the Secretary of the College to send you some of the printed matter in regard to Union.

Ralston was down here last year and made a fine speech at the time of my inauguration.

I am much obliged to you for suggesting my name for Queens but I do not believe I would like to leave Union for a good many years if the trustees want me to remain here. I have started a number of projects that I must see through to the end. Union is a fine, quiet old place, the first undenominational college in America, and I believe it has a great future. We only take 800 students in the college and we have an endowment of \$5,600,000. which is growing steadily.

It will be a real pleasure to see you and Lady Currie again. Please give her my kindest regards.

Sir Arthur W. Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., Principal and Vice-Chancellor, McGill University,

Trank A. Day

Montreal, Canada.